Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Pharmacy has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by David Benoit, on behalf of Northeast Pharmacy Service Corporation on September 23, 2013. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement published on September 26, 2013, in Vol. 39, No. 188, of the Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought the Board’s approval for an exemption from registration as a nonresident pharmacy that mail prescriptions to patients who vacation in Florida. The Board of Pharmacy considered the Petition at its December 4, 2013 meeting. The Board's Order filed on December 30, 2013, denied the petition as the petition was not in substantial compliance with the provisions of Section 120.565, Florida Statutes, and Chapter 28-104, F.A.C., and the answer to the question posed is clear based on the applicable rules which have been duly promulgated and adopted. It would not be legally appropriate for the Board to issue a Declaratory Statement.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Tammy Collins, Acting Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C04, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3254or by email at info@floridaspharmacy.gov within 14 days of publication of this notice.
